
HB 1507 -- MOTOR VEHICLE REPAIRS

SPONSOR: Bangert

This bill requires that prior to repairing or performing
maintenance on a motor vehicle, the person or business performing
the repairs or maintenance must verify that the vehicle’s
registration is current under Section 301.020, RSMo. If the motor
vehicle registration is not current, the repairs or maintenance
work cannot be performed.

Failure to verify that the motor vehicle registration is current
can result in a fine of up to $300 per violation.

The registration verification requirement and fine will not apply
if the motor vehicle is being repaired to comply with the motor
vehicle safety inspection requirements under Chapter 307.


